NUNS

AGAINST GUN

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
July 17, 2024

Nuns Against Gun Violence condemns
shooting in Butler, Pennsylvania

In the wake of the tragic violence and attempted assassination of former President
Donald Trump in Butler, Pennsylvania, Nuns Against Gun Violence mourns the loss of
Fire Chief Corey Comperatore and the perpetrator Thomas Crooks, and the injuries
sustained by Mr. Trump and two other attendees. Our thoughts and prayers go out to
the Camperatore and Crooks families and all affected by this weekend’s trauma.

This tragedy was just one of 300 mass shootings in the United States to date in 2024,
according to the Gun Violence Archive. It has heightened our awareness of the
constant drumbeat of gun violence and its accompanying fear. We stand in solidarity
with all victims of gun violence and advocate for the swift passage of H.R. 698/S. 25,
the comprehensive federal assault weapons ban legislation. Military-style firearms
have no place in civilian hands. We urge Congress to prioritize the safety and well-
being of all Americans by enacting this lifesaving legislation. Every life is precious.

Nuns Against Gun Violence is a coalition of Catholic Sisters and their allies, compelled by their
Jaith, representing more than 60 communities to speak with a united voice against the crisis of
gun violence. We affirm the value of human life through prayer, education, and advocacy for
common-sense, evidence-based gun violence prevention.
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https://www.gunviolencearchive.org/reports/mass-shooting
https://www.congress.gov/bill/118th-congress/house-bill/698
https://www.congress.gov/bill/118th-congress/senate-bill/25

